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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Tuesday 12th December 2023 
Carol Service, 7.00pm 

 
Wednesday 13th December 2023 

Scholastic Book Fair Ends 
 

Tuesday 19th December 2023 
Christmas Dinner Day 

Christmas Jumper Day (with school uniform) 
 

Wednesday 20th December 2023 
Last Day of Term ~ school ends 1.00pm 

Thursday 4th January 2024—START OF TERM 
Late start—students in school by 11.30am 

Bus companies have been informed and will rearrange 
their timings accordingly 

Advent Appeal 

Mr Johnston  -  Headteacher 

St. Mary’s Catholic School Newsletter  

Advent is a time of waiting and anticipation of 
the Nativity and the celebration of God’s love 
for the world. We are reflecting on this in 
school through a Living Prayer Wall in each 
form room, with Chaplaincy representatives 
leading the prayer life of their form class and 
dedicating prayers to a range of situations and 
people across the world.  

The Catholic Church has a special vocation to 
take care of the poor and oppressed. We 
share this mission through our charity work, 
particularly in this season through the support 
for the Caritas Giving Advent Calendar, asking 
members of our community to bring in items of 
food and personal care to donate to those in 
need. We are collecting for the Cardinal Hume 
Centre in Westminster Food Bank Appeal and 
will be taking the donations we receive to the 
centre ahead of the Christmas holidays. Full 
details of this appeal are on the next pages, 
and I encourage you to take part, if you can, to 
ensure that as many people as possible can 
feel supported at what can be a difficult time of 
year for some.  

Finally, I have shared here a related prayer 
extract (left) which I hope will encourage us all 
to think of others, and give what we can 
(material items, but also love and time) during 
this special season.   

 
 
 
 

 

Advent Carol Service 

Tuesday 12th December 2023 
at St Joseph and the Martyrs  

Roman Catholic Church, Windhill 

Christ the King 

(A reflection by Raymond Friel from Prayers for Schools) 

 
Judge of the nations – 

This is what you said would be our final judgement: 

What we did for the weak and vulnerable, the victims of our 
society. 

 
For the hungry – 

Whose crops have failed and go without food 

Who go to Food Banks to feed their families 

 
For the thirsty – 

Whose water is unclean 

Whose water sources are drying up due to human activity 

 
For the strangers – 

Who are new to our country and feel unwelcome 

Who are lonely in our community 

Who suffer ill health with not enough medicine or help 

Who suffer from anxiety or depression 

Because whatever we do to them, we do it to you. 

 

https://www.stfrancistrust.net/
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Advent Giving Collection 2023 

 
As Advent has started we are called as a Catholic 
School and community to support those less  
fortunate than us.  

 
One way we can do this is through action; therefore 
we are asking all our students to support the Advent 
Giving Calendar at St. Mary’s.  

If each form can aim to bring in as many 
items as possible from the list, then we will be 
making a positive impact to others who need 
our support and help at this time.  

 
I understand that each family will have their 
own financial circumstances, and so any  
contribution will be gratefully welcomed.  

 
Finally, if you can support your child to  
purchase any of the items from their own 
money, and to help join in prayer for those 
who may have nothing this Christmas time, 
then we can ensure that we bring the Advent 
message of Hope, Love and Joy to all those 
here on Earth.  

 
Monday 18th December is the final day for 
donating items. 

God Bless and thank you in advance for your 
support. 
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Scholastic Book Fair 

The Book Fair has arrived! 
 

The Scholastic Book fair runs from Thursday 7
th

 December to Tuesday 12
th

 December.  
Students have already been visiting the fair in the library in their English and AR lessons. The fair is 
also open to everyone before and after school. 
 
Please don’t send your child to school with cash as we can’t accept it.  

 
 
Pay for a voucher online here now:  
https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/gift-vouchers  
You will need to enter the school name or postcode before your pay. Then 
your child brings the voucher to school and exchanges it for books. There will 
be lots of stationery items to choose instead of cash change.  
Vouchers start at £5 and there are some great bargains! 
 
Remember that every book you buy goes towards free books for 
our school. 

 
Use the school postcode to find our book fair on the Scholastic website: 
CM23 2NQ. 
 
 

Bring back overdue books before the holidays 
Remind students to check their library books and return or renew them before the end of 
term. Mrs Frino will be checking overdues and issuing minus house points next Friday to  
students who have overdue items. 

https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/gift-vouchers


 

 

 

 
 #DedicatedtoExcellence 

LOVE-RESPECT-FLOURISH 

You Said...We Did, November 2023 

You said, We did November 2023 
 

There is an adult at school I can talk to if something is worrying me. 
 

Form tutors have given all students a card to keep safe which highlights the staff they can talk to if 
they have a concern or issue at SMCS. On the back of the card are links to professional mental health 

services that students can access. There is also other support services that student’s may need. 

      
 

All assemblies will be starting with the above information to reiterate the support  
and signpost student’s. 

 
 

Is bullying a problem at your school? 
 

Anti-Bullying Week 13 – 17 November 
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying  

 
All form groups across the whole school took part in Odd Sock Day on Monday 13 November,  

Anti-Bullying tutor activities created by the Learning Coordinator and Anti Bullying Reps, followed by a 
Form Pledge. Students were taught about the different forms of bullying, the impact that bullying has 

on people and where to report a concern to at SMCS.  

 

 

https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying
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RE Department Competition ~ Winners! 
We are delighted to announce the winners of 
the RE Department competition on the 
theme: “I Stand Up to Racism”, and to share 
the winning entries with you here. 
 
Sunday 10th December 2023 marks the 75th  
anniversary of the Universal Declaration of  
Human Rights and we thought it fitting that  
students should be able to reflect on this milestone through consideration of an issue, which is still, 
sadly, evident today: racism. Students were asked to explain why they stand up to racism, with  
reference to Catholic Social teaching. 
 

Mmasichukwu I 7T is the KS3 winner with a  
beautiful poster on the theme. They have 
reflected on the Christian belief that we are 
all made in God’s image and have taken 
care over the presentation of the poster.  
 
Christabel E 10B is the KS4 winner. The 
speech is heartfelt and original and reflects 
on what it means to stand up to racism. 

We were impressed by the thought and effort  
evident in both of the winning entries.   
Congratulations to them both. We hope they  
enjoy spending their £20 Amazon gift cards! 
 
Well done also to Lucas B 7B and Daniel S 10A, 
who have been highly commended for their  
entries. We hope they enjoy their Christmas  
selection box prizes! 
 
Thank you to all students who entered the  
competition. It was difficult to choose our winners 
as the quality of entries was impressive. 
 
Look out for the next RE Department competition! 
Mrs Lewer 
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Senior Inter House Volleyball 

This week saw our Year 13 students participate in the Senior Inter House  
Volleyball Competition. 

 
Students were eagerly awaiting this competition, with many taking the opportunity  

to practice in the run up to this event. 
 

All students received positive house points for their participation and  
performance on the day. 

Congratulations to all involved. 
 

Mr Eddleston 
 
 

RESULTS 

Position Form Total Points Points Difference 

1st A  11 +11 

2nd T  11 -5 

3rd J  7 -1 

4th M 7 -3 
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Inter House Christmas Card Competition 

Shown below are the winners of the Inter House Christmas Card 
Competition! 

We received lots of excellent entries where students had clearly put a lot of time 
of effort into their design.   

The Senior Prefects will now have the tough job of deciding the best entry from 
each Key Stage that will go forward as the school’s entries into the Diocesan 
Christmas Card Competition. 

Well done to all those who participated! 

Mr Eddleston (House Coordinator) 
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House System ~ Student of the Fortnight 

The following students achieved the highest number of positive house points over the past fortnight.  
As a reward  for this excellent achievement, they will receive an Achievement Postcard including an 

Invitation to Headteacher’s Tea next term. 
 

 

Junior Inter House Competition 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Intermediate Inter House Competition  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Senior Inter House Competition  

 

 

Anton K    7M 37   Rico A    8A 49 

Diana C    7J 34   Joseph M    8A 46 

Nevaeh A-F    7T 32   Natalie R    8T 37 

Chloe W    7A 32   Elliot V    8K 34 

Mckayla S    9R 55   Yana D    10A 28 

Ethan M    9R 53   Barnaby W    10B 28 

Leanita G-C    9R 50   Illia B    10M 28 

Violetta N    9R 48   Anna P    10K 28 

Johanna D    11M 19   Stefan W    12J   Kyan P    13T 

Ain Al    11A 17   Lucy J     12M   Shevin H    13A 

Soffie L    11J 16   Thomas T    12A   Benjamin C    13A 

James C    11K 16       Georgia L    13A 
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House System ~ House Points Charts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Running Totals for the 

House Point Charts 
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Artist in Focus 

        Aeryn L, Year 13 
 
 
Why do you study or love Art?  
Tell us about your journey and who you are… 
I started drawing when I was very young. Examples included using my 
imagination to draw, and fantasy scenarios were my main inspiration. I 
saw it as a hobby at first but it has grown into something more serious 
over the years.  
 
Who inspires you? 
My imagination inspired me – I like to draw scenarios and these usually 
contain things I like and can easily draw. I like drawing under the sea 
scenes or video game characters as a favourite subject matter. I am 
really into anime-syled games such as Genshin and Honkai Star Rail, 
also Sailor Moon and Tokyo Ghoul are a favourite.  
 

Where do you want to go and what do you want to do when you leave St Mary’s?  
I would love to go into voice acting or voice overs. I grew into a habit of changing my voice into characters 
and I would love to combine this with my love of anime and gaming.  
 
What advice would you give aspiring artists here at St Mary’s? 
Don’t draw what you have to draw – draw what you want to draw. This is why Art is so exciting – you can 
make it your own.  
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We are hiring! 

 

 

Click Here For Latest Vacancy Information 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies 

 

 
The Season of Advent 

 
 

Sunday 10th December 
Second Sunday of Advent 

 
On the Second Sunday of Advent we light the 

second candle, which is the symbol of  PEACE. 
It is sometimes called the “Bethlehem Candle” as 

a reminder of Mary and Joseph’s  
journey to Bethlehem. 

https://www.stmarys.net/vacancies

